1ST TOTLEY SCOUT GROUP

MINUTE BOOK

1ST TOTLEY SCOUT GROUP Time Ves of The Group Council Commencing: 29 OCT 1944 To :- 12 OCT 1949

The first meeting of The Group Council of The newly formed 1stTorley Scoul Group was held on Sunday 29th October 1944 at 2.30 for in The Owl Den.

Present were The GST with Chair AZTI Mis Leeson, ASTI Bowie ASTI Turner of The Leeson. The 9511 amnounced That The change in registration had now seen effected or we were now an OPEN Group under The title "15T TOTLEY." He further pointed out that all funds + property of the former "All Saints, Totler, Front" would be handed over to the Ist Totley by The Local Association.
As ACT Short had resigned his

warrant to The Commissioner with The indication that he did not wish to take a further one out in an Open Group, ASTI Bowie was benetary in his place. Sections with Suitable Scouters was next discussed & whilest it was fell. The Scout & Rever Sections were Jatisfactory in This respect, Some discussion took place about possible help for Ties beeson with the Cuts!

- at any rate in The near
future when the Short is Expected the leave the district. The 9857 announced that he had had an application from Scout David

Touton for consideration as a form peet or All agreed That Turton was a very lakely person but as he was not 17 until as a Cub Instructor at The present. The 9817 announced That the Ministry of Health had decided to move all Equipment from Ha including lamps or chairs. Il was felt most undernable That The Group should purchase lamps to replace Those being removed & as This matter affected only The Troop it was left to that Section to deal with The Situation as it Thought best. As regards hearing in Ha

the 987 afreed to approach The tuel Control to see whether it was possible to obtain a supply of Coke.

If Somewhat heated debatz followed ASTI Bowie's raising The question of Rover Woods pointed out that when The 9877 had resigned Woods immediately applied for a transfer to Dore Group. This, Said Bowie, showed a foor spirit + according 12 Woods should be told he was not wanted in the Group now That matters were Somewhat Surgothed over. T.L. Jeesen Supported This attitude + he + HSM Bowie insisted on Woods

being brought before The Troup Council AST Turne, however, strongly opposed Buch procedure maintaining That Comile to deal with Royers After Some discussion il was agreed The 9817 should tell Woods of The feeling of the Council & insist that he decides between membership of Totley and Lor Troops! It was agreed That efforts should be made to hold a Christmans Party as usual & The 9817 agreed to approach The Group Committee when formed with a vew to them ananging it as usual.

apreed That badges phoned continu to be paid for by the Fromp for The present but a close watch should be kept on Subs to See a reasonable flow of income from this source was maintained A Short discussion on "Tublicity & Reconiting" ded not apreed the IST should endeavour for distribution, duy other kusmers" \$50 Turner raised The question of Loubs doing Handecrapt work for Sale. HIT Turner aprèed to produce Some Semple work for

the dale of the next meeting was fixed for Sungary 19th November 8 the state of the same Called Annie Marie

A meeting of the Group Council has held in Tottly Hall Den at 2:30 on the 13 may. 1945: Present levere the G.S.M in the Chair, G. M. mill Leeson, A.C.M. Turton A/ASM. Turnet and St. S. M. Sowie. The minutes of the previous breating were read & approved, with the exception of A/A.S.M Turner, who disaffroved of the bay. The minutes were written to fully. The G.S. in pointed out that in Some cases they would be futile if they weren't britten at in cletail.

3 The proposed date of the broom forts
day - pure - was turned down in Javour of September - The details were to be dealt with as soon as possible. of tooking through the Sections & reports, it was found:

() The Crew income was very bad, of Course circumstances did prevail! the functions of the crew on the other land were attended Satisfactorally. 10 Senior Scoats had once more (a) Bay Scout - Satisfaction of all round.

(d) Ciebs - very good - woods - to be dealt bilk by the G. S. A - for rsr having functioned for about Jos H months

It was found that A.C. in Turtin banted Some Left as C. m his Leesan bas busy with Ler work, it was ouggested to that the cubo Should s the Comdition of the Trek last was the equipment, latich was in a very bad condition - Woods to be dealt with by the

a place, to G.S.M Stated that to had been in Contact with the N.F.S. Hut at Horley Rise - but had had no reply, bedresday right for the Chub to be 8 fen.
The Chub Committee was formed : G.S.M. A.S. M Bowie A.R. B.L. M' ATKINSON. M' BOWIE. T.L. MATHER. A.C. m Turkon. P.L. WILKIN. Buy of Busness.
To oods. - to be told of the thought - etc of the Crown Counsil. Wine Edwards. John Leeson through Alasm minter

Ingested a wide game with king Edwards This second Land imformation. Then followed a long and teated argument Lesson wished to come back into the Group - the G. S. on was not prepared to accept this - at Least sor yet! Hen the question of letters the was brought up - tere to be. S. In Stated that there was some his understanding over These - tallow for instance. A/A.S. Turner Said that he had Lad words with I Leeson & It To banted to dis was it with Stappers, the . C.S.M Started that of Zerson world to come back the would prefer tim to go and see time effler A/A.S. M Tuner, B.M. miss

Lesson & the Co. S. m fad and Heir feelings very thouroughly. miss Lesson Said Ste world fat the a. S. m's frist of view to to him The meeting closed at affront 4.45.

a meeting of to Grant Council hero held in to Fields. On the Thesent were The G. S.M. A.C.M. Justan & A. S.M. Bawie. The minutes of the tast necting there read and affinded. Vas here were not sufficient members of the council present, it was decided to adjourn to John Bower.

Alle Sant

The formin meeting of The Group bouncie was held on 16th August 1945 at 39. Sunnyvale Road Totley. Present were The \$517 in The Chair, RSL Birley, ACTI Turton and ASM Bowie. Refore The business of the meeting Commenced ACTI Turbon renewed his Scout Francise and was presented with his wan and as fell of The 1st Totley by The G.S.T. The received The Compratulations + food wishes of all present.
The minutes of the previous meeting were read of confirmed. Certain débails were next considéred Concerning The Fronts Sports Day The event was fixed for Idual September at the Totley Bents Ground

Various usual events were agreed upon I it was decided to adopt age Groups Thus: a. Under 10 b. 10 - 12 ½ e. 12½ - 15½ d. Over 15/2 The 48M agreed to some circulars to all boys fiving details of the events. It was decided to award Small frizes. Scouters + Revers to be asked to help as officials. The GST Then raised the houses in Totley & Said he proposed some Skeps be taken to let The occupants thow That a Scout Fromp 9x wered in Torley AST Bowie Supperhed

that The matter be left a little while until The houses were occupied + it could be ascertained whether The residents had any children of Suitable ape. his was afreed to. The GST Then reported The resignation of Rover Woods from The position of Thomp Quartermater owing to his work with The Jone Troop. ACTI rowlon Suggested PL Wekin as a Juccessor + failing This it was agreed to ask John Leeson. ASM Bowie raised The matter of John Woods member Ship in This Group - Jues Vioning is Validity in ven 57 the fact

that he was now an Acting AST at Dorz. After Some des cursion The RSL 3xfolamed his views on The matter pointing out that a Rever could not be Rever motte of "Levice" - even y his dervice was under taken ferially decided that as The R.S.L. was now at home The matter was one for Crew Action value than by The Groups Council. be fenerally Sales factory. The Jack was gut all right aethough attendances were rather Imale at the present

Owning to holidays.
ACTI Turon raised The matter of duplicating Expenses mouned by The three Sections of the Group. It was agreed that Sections should each take a share of The Expenses and The following Scale was agreed Wolf land Pack 1/6 Mouthly Boy Scout Troop 2/- " Rover Jeant Crew 21- " The \$517 announced That it was probable The Totley Bents H.a. would not be available much larger as The Rest Centre authorities had no further use The premises. A discussion teak place + various allematives

were suggested + I was afreed that the IST should report to It was agreed to hold a Christman Party as usual + It was unanimously agreed that Seperate parties showed be held for Scents + Culs s as The numbers + varying ages were defficient to cope with when altogether. The question of a freeting To our members in The Forces at tels restmans was discussed + it was agreed that a band topether with the usual bulletin Should be Sent. The Cards to be signed by all Jeonvers. Upon The recommendation of

The R.S.L. I was decided that money figts were unnecessary. ACTI whom asked if Radges Couldn't be deall with in Seeliens but it was Explaned ky AST Bowie (The Badge Secretary) + The GSM that this would only lead to complications + Confusion. The meeting closed at 9.00 pm with coffee + cakes Kundly forovided by Ig Bowie Whether 55 x1. 45.

the Fifth meeting of the Troup 17th September 1945 at Totley Hall. Present Buly ACTI Turken, ACTI Mus Fox ARSh O'Dannell fett invan raised objection to the me of Standard forms within the Somp but after some discussion with drew his objection. Arising frem this matter it was agreed that I would be better to call Group Orden - "Group ann auncements" in fukere. A luggestion that the Group to as a body to the Pankammie was appropried - devails to be fixed laker. The question of Fromp H

was discussed + the 4817 was The matter of the Parents Committee The post paned Sports Day occupied to remainder of the meeting + The meeting closed at 8.30 pm.

the Sirch neeting of the Group Commie land held on the 25th November, 1945, at Il King Eggset Road. Present were: -In the chair: - The GSM. Rish Birey, AREL O'Donnell, CM Miss Leeson, RCM Miss Fox, The minutes of the last two meetings were read anid grouns from the Cub Sconters. Apparently the Cub Section doesn't look backwards but only forward to an ever larger Pack. The montes were confirmed. Missing from the minutes: -(1) It was agreed to available a short notice to the Prefats. as they become occupied to the effect that a Scout Group exists in (2) The GSM reported that the Parents Committee had brufly considered the matter of Group head quarters, and would do so futles.

Since the departure of ASM Bowie into Il. Ris Your, The Council has not had a Teretary. That The RSL Should art as Secretary was proposed by ACM Turton and beconded by CM Miss Leeson - carried manimous by. The RSL took over The minute book. That The RSL Should act as Group Quarter master was proposed by ACM Juston and Seconded by CM Miss Lesson, Carried The suggestion of taking as many as possible to the Pantonime was discussed. It was realized that the cost wire be ligh. Proposed by DEM Tunton and Seconded by CM Miss Ceroon that the Visit Should be to the Lyceum at the beginning of Lebruary. Carried. It was left to the GSM to accertain Whether reduced prices could be obtained for parties, or at Malinees. If

whered prices can be obtained for an evening Mow it should be on Finday the 1st February for Matine: Jaturday 2rd Velenary 1946. Failing any reductions It was agreed that the party Should go in the 65/6d Seats. The question of transport to get the boys love was raised by the ARSA, but it was not thought to present a difficult problem. The GSM announced that from October 1946 Lenior Scouts would from a separate part of the Movement. This would mean the provision of extra Scouters, and The Council were asked to bear this mind. An ASM for Senior Scouts from Those Scouters or Kovens at present in the Tones or other wine away from home bound be ideal. It was felt by The Cub Scoutens that There could with

de antage be more mixing between Section Lat when boys went up from one Vector to another they would not be going into quite so complete a new world. The GSM announced that it had alwady been arranged to invite Linion Sconts to occasional Thises with the Rovers, and it was agreed that this idea Should be extended to cover the invitation of Cubs over 10 years of age to occasional Troop Tlikes. Reports from Sections: -Pack: RCM Tunton considered That of there was any fruiter influx to the Pack from the Prefats. it would recessit ate another Pack. Progress was Satisfactory Troop: Latisfactory, but owing to The absence of the three Troop Scontess (SM Vaywood, ASM Williams and ASM Bowie)

ming the Troop largely feel to the GSM wisted by ACM Junton and the RSL. Crew: Satisfactory, but most members Due away in the towns or at College I regular programme toward was being for those at home or on leave Christmass Parties It was announced hat the Cub Party would be on the 4th January, and the Scort Party on the 11th The Cub officers agreed to organise The entertainment for the Cubs, and the Thoop Scouters for the Scouts. The Parties to be held at the Goss Jajahrs. group Dance. A. Rover Scout of This Group had suggested a Group Jance, and Rad agreed to make up any financial loss should it not be a success. There was much discussion on the possibility of tolding a Encussful Jange, but it was

for that at present the Group has Officient activities to plan. Proposed by DCM Miss fox and seconded by The HRSL That further consideration be held over until the New Year. Carried. The meeting closed at 7.45. Sec. 4/2/26 Lehr Gern

The seventh meeting of the Group Council was held on the 4th February 1946, at Toring Have. In The chair: - The GSM. Present ALM Miss Fox, DeM Tunton and RSL Birley. Apologies for absence were received from CM Miss Leeson and ARSL O'Donnell Minutes of the last meeting were read and confirmed. Dissing from the minutes: The GSM reported that following the decision to encourage contacts between Sections, the Cubs are joining the Troops every outsher month for the Scouts own. Head quarters Had been considered at the last Corracit meeting, and out male members of the Corracit, plus the GSM, RSL and ARSL Rad been constituted a Sub-committee to investigate. Inggestions

Were made that a soon might be lived, and enquires were being made concerning The soon at The Cricket Inn. Group Dance. Rover Turner had raised ilis question again. Very careful coroider ation was given to it. Grave doubts were expressed as to its money raising value, and in addition it was felt that all The Group Sconters at home at present are far too busy to cope with the organisation of a dance. Thanks were to be expressed to Rover Junes, and it was Suggested that if Rover Turner could wope in people to keep him was a dance, the Scouters would support it. Group Conference. It was agreed to hold a Group Conference at Torter Have on The 10th March 1946. All Sconters, Rover Sconts and Serior Scouts would be

moited. Visit of the Group to Buxton at Whitsunlide It was ogreed that enquires should be made as to the possibility of securing coaches to take us from Torten to Buxton Final Pantomine arrangements were made, and it was agreed to order Le Cream for everyone. buil reports were usined from: - Pack, Troop, and Crew. There was no other business, and the Chairman declared the meeting closed Sei. 214. iii. 46 Julie G.s.m.

The eight meeting of the Group Commit was held on the 24th Manh 1946 at Voter Have De The chair: - The GSM. Present: -Dem Mirs Fox, Dem Turton, RSL Binery, P.L. Maetby. The minutes of the last nectury were read, confirmed and Signed. Matris ausing. announced that the Group Conference had been postposed owing to lack of material for announced that weressed nations accomodation for Cuts meetings at the Cristet Cuts meeting blace Totley Have was considered un Suitable. Mirs Fox Said Sle would make enquires regarding

the Elistet In. If that is not available it was

suggested that the Grown should be tried. Buxton Raily The GSM announced that he had trid Reveral motor coach firms for transport to Bux ton, but wichout success. J. Georges Day 1926 Suggested that Guenoak Rane might be engaged for a Sconts obn and entertainment. Suggested that Parents might be invited to The Scones Obn. Proposed by the RSL and Seconded by DEM Junton that this later Suggestion should not be proceeded with. For the Scouts own at clester field it was agued that as many as possible Stoned go by bycycle, and the others by bus, possibly from Cordwine Wester. Good Equipment The RSL said he wished to verign the

QMship, and prosposed DeM Turton as new QM. Seronded by PL Marthy. Carried. Q.M Juston was asked to prepare a list of equipment required for camping, its Good Section Finance It was amounted that agreement that boun no accounting the age to assent the each Jection should administer its own funds (is noise obtained by Subs.). It was announced that the Grosp Treasure had intimated that subs. Were unsatisfactory. 1 It was arranged to meet the G. T. on the following Trusday to ague a method of dealing with this matter. There was no only business and The Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.20 pm. Su: 22.1.16. / ble Tuns.
Su: 9.5.M.

The ninth meeting of the Group Council was ledd on the 22nd May 1946 at Totley Have. acM Turton, and RSh Binery. Apology for absence was received from ARSL O'Donnell. The minutes of the last meeting were read, confirmed and Signed. Matters ansing It was reported that it was not possible to get accomodation for the Cubs at the Cricket Inn. buxton Kally The Chairman Said That he had tried almost every transport Company in the area for buses, but Without Success. Information had been necewed that there was to be a Special train from Chesterfield, carling at Dronfied. The d. a. Secretary was trying to find out Whether this would stop at Done & Totley. It was agreed that aremeans should be

issued to parents gwing them what improved in was available about this train, and the arrangements ilas had been made at Buston for tea Suggested Motor Coach trip for parents and members of the Group. after discussion it was feer that it would be a good idea to circulate parents to see whether there would be a demand for such a trip. There was no other business and the Chairmen declared the meeting closed at 8.30 pm. J. J. M. Od Ser.

The TENTH meeting of the Group Council was held on the 16th June 1946 at Totley Hall.

PRESENT: In the Chair, the GSM. AOM Miss Fox,
ACM Turton, ASM Bowie, ASM Turner, and RSL Birley.

The Minutes of the last meeting were read, confirmed with the addition of ASM Turner's name to the list of those present, and signed.

MATTERS ARISING:

Parents' Outing. Proposed by ACM Turton, and Seconded by the RSL, and carried, that an outing for Parents only should not be held.

Outing for Parents and Scouts. Proposed by ASM Turner, Seconded by ACM Miss Fox that there should be an outing for both Parents and Scouts. After discussion as to whether this should be for a half day or for a full day, it was proposed by ACM Turton, Seconded by ACM Miss Fox, and earried, that it should be for a half day. All concerned to be circulated by the GSM as soon as possible.

seconded by the RSL, and carried, that a Group
Sports day should be held again this year.
Proposed by ASM Turner, seconded by ACM Miss Fox,
and carried that the date should be the 21st
September, 1946. Proposed by ASM Turner,
seconded by ACM Turton, and carried, that a
meeting to make arrangements should be held on
the 7th July 1946 at 7 pm in Totley Hall, and
that Mr Sampy, and Troop Leader Peter Wilkin
should be invited.

ATTITUDE OF THE GROUP COMMITTEE: The attitude of the group Committee was discussed and deplored. The GSM was asked to call a meeting of those who are supposed to be members, and also to invite some new REEN members in the hope that the activities of the Committee can be stirred up.

n

rROPOSED GROUP DANCE: This matter was again discussed and it was suggested that the Dance should be held either at the end of Augst or the beginning of September, and that ASM Turner

the Dance could be held. It was also agreed that ASM Turner should see the Group Committee to find out what help they could give.

SECTIONMATTERS:

Pack. It was agreed that the Pack was too large at present and that it should be split into two, meeting on different evenings. It was also agreed that the GSM should write to Miss Leeson asking for her resignation as she had not been an active CM for some time.

was not worn at Group Council meetings as it had been in the past. Those members who were not in Uniform gave their reasons, but it was urged that in future Uniform should be worn if at all [ASM Bowie proposed, the RSL seconded, possible. carried, that Uniform should be worn

The meeting was declared closed by the

lat Group Councils whenever possible.

Chairman at 9 pm.

od

1. X. 46.

The ELEVENTH meeting of the Group Council was held on the 21st October 1946 at Totley Hall.

Present: The the chair, the GSM. ACM Miss Fox, ACM Turton, SM(S) Salt, ARSL O'Donnell, and RSL Birley.

The Minutes of the last meeting were read, confirmed, and signed.

MATTERS ARISING:

(1) The Group Sports Day. This was not held as the weather was unsuitable.

(2) Parent's Outing. The Chairman announced that efforts had been made to get coaches, but as these were

unobtainable, the event had to be abandoned.

(3) Group Committee. The Chairman announced that there was to be a meeting of the Committee on the following Monday, and that ACM Turton and RSL Birley were to attend as representing the Group Council.

(4) CM Miss Leesons Warrant. The GSM said that the Commissioner had dealt with this, and the Warrant

had been returned.

CHRISTMASS PARTIES:

It was agreed that the Cub and Scout (including Senior Scout) Parties should be separate as last year.

It was suggested that Saturdays may be more suitable days than weekdays, as this would give more time for preparations to be made, and the Parties could start earlier in the evening.

Dates proposed and agreed were 4th, 11th and 18th

January, if the room is available.

It was agreed that a Film Show for both the Cub and Scout Parties would be very popular, and that there should be a few games (possibly before the show).

VISIT TO PANTOMIME:

The GSM said that booking had been made for the 23rd

January 1947 at the Lyceum. It was agreed that as before parties should go from Totley to Sheffield on the normal bus service - preferrably that the Scouts should go earlier than the Cubs. It was also agreed that it was desirable to arrange special buses for the return journey. The GSM wondered whether some arrangement could be made to pay for the buses without asking Scouts and Cubs to pay their share. The RSL felt that it was desirable that Scouts and Cubs should pay their own fares and not be treated. There were many things we required urgently and we could not ask the Parent's Committee to pay for the bus. RSL proposed, and ACM Turton seconded, that Scouts and Cubs should pay their own fares. Carried. The GSM said that last year the Scouters bought Ice Cream for the Scouts and Cubs at the Pantomime. The RSL proposed and it was seconded by ACM Miss Fox, and carried, that there should be the same arrangement again this year if Ice Cream can be obtained.

CEREMONIES WITHIN THE GROUP:

The Chairman raised the question of "going-up" ceremonies within the Group, and pointed out that new ceremonies had been introduced in connection with Senior Scouts going up from the Troop. He wondered whether the going up ceremony from Oubs to Scouts should be used more. The difficulties of arranging a joint meeting of Cubs and Scouts inside in winter time was discussed and suggestions made of the possibilities of having the Cub part of the ceremony a Cub meeting and the Scout part as soon as possible afterwards at a Scout meeting. desireability of some ceremony was stressed and In summer time a joint meeting can be arranged out of doors when the full ceremony can be carried out properly.

REVIEW OF, AND REPORTS FROM SECTIONS:

Rover Scouts. The RSL reviewed the names of

Rovers on the Grew register. Apart from the RSL and ARSL there are at present five Rovers at home. Two of these are Scouters and, therefore, fairly busy. The other three are Rover TURNER who is expecting to go back again into the RAF; Rover CLEGG who is busy with his medical studies: and Rover RAWSON who does not live in the district and has home ties. The Crew are. however, having regular fortnightly meetings when it often happens that one of those away from home is on leave and able to be present. Eleven members are away from home in the forces, at work, or University: and five are in the forces overseas. It was decided delete three names from the register (Trevor JACKSON, John CANNON, and Eric HEPWORTH) as they had not been heard of for some time. This was proposed by the ARSL and seconded by SM (S) SALT.

Senior Scouts. There was a long discussion of the position of Senior Scouts in the Group. previously been decided to run the Seniors as a separate section under SM (S) SALT, but owing to the fact that he had to live away from Totley it was not possible for him to devote the time to the Seniors which was demanded if they were to be run successfully as a separate section. In addition many of them said they missed Troop meetings, and the majority were not really enthusiastic in their attendance. A repetition of the previous attempts at running Seniors separately when they had drifted away must be avoided. It was generally felt that it was advisable to bring them back into the Troop, running them there as a separate patrol. was proposed by SM (S) SALT, seconded by the ARSL, and carried unanimously.

Scouts. The GSM said that there was not a great deal to report in connection with the Troop.

Cubs. ACM TURTON gave figures of percentage attendances at meetings, and generally these were excellent. The Chairman said he thought the Cub

Medtion was doing a very good work.

OHRISTMASS GIFT TO MRS TOZER:

It was considered most desirable that there should be recognition of Mrs Tozer's kindness in allowing us the free use of the Den, by a gift at Christmass time, and the GSM said that suggestions for a gift would be welcome.

There was no other business.

The next meeting of the Group Council was fixed for Tuesday the 26th November 1946 at Totley Hall.

The Chairman declared the meeting closed at 9.45 pm.

Cds

Sec.

L XII. 4

The TWELVTH meeting of the Group Council was held on the 2nd December 1946 at Totley Hall.

In the chair, the GSM. Present: ACM Miss Fox, OM Turton, and RSL Birley. AST Williams

The minutes of the last meeting were read, confirmed and signed.

PRESENTATION OF WARRANT TO ACM MISS FOX

The GSM presented to Miss Fox a Warrant as ACM.

The GSM reported that the Group Committee had met, and had arranged a Whist Drive. This had resulted in a profit of £6/3/3, and one or two prizes which would be retained for use at future Whist Drives.

REVIEW OF SECTIONS

- (A) Wolf Cubs. The CM reported that the Packs were very full, and wanted to know whether it was thought desirable to close the Packs to recruits when a certain number was reached. This was discussed but it was not thought desirable to fix any definite limit. A further report should be made at the next meeting.
- (B) and (C) Boy Scouts and Senior Scouts. There was not a great deal to report. The GSM said that the Senior Scouts were still functioning as part of the Boy Scout Troop, but things were not entirely satisfactory. The GSM said that the RSL had offered to give some sort of help if necessary with the Seniors.
- (D) Rover Scouts. There was nothing to report in connection with the Crew.

NEED FOR MORE SCOUTERS FOR PACK AND TROOP

the GSM said that we had need of more Scouters, and asked those present to bear this fact in mind, and look out for likely recrits. SM Alan Haywood would be returning from the forces, but it was not known whether his future work would permit him to take up Scouting again.

OUTING FOR MEMBER'S OF THE GROUP AND PARENTS

It was agreed that an outing should be arranged if possible, and the GSM said that he would make provisional enquiries about coaches. Saturday the 14th June 1947 was suggested as a possible date, and Skegness as a possible target. It was considered that at this early stage it would be wise to make arrangements for more than two coaches.

SUPPORTERS AND FRIENDS ASSOCIATION

It was considered that it would be an excellent tring to stimulate interest in the Group, and a help in the financial affairs of the Group if such an Accociation were formed. The idea was an annual subscription, with a right to attend an Annual meeting and report, and it arranged that this matter should be brought up at a Group Committee meeting.

GROUP'S PART IN COUNTY JAMBOREE EXPENSES

Following the information obtained at the matlock Conference the Chairman announced that the Group would be expected to find a good deal of money for Scouts attending the World Jamboree in Paris in 1947. It was decided to discuss this matter again at the next meeting.

CHRISTMASS PARTIES

The Chairman said that the Group Committee had arrangements for these in hand. Mr Eaton had been asked to give Film Shows again if possible.

BOYS WHO WISH TO RETURN TO SCOUTS

The Chairman said that he had heard of three boys who had left the Scouts, but who now wished to return. He said that he could not allow boys to come and go as they pleased — it made Scouts much too cheap. This did not mean that a boy could not come back into the Group, but he would have to show that he really wanted to continue Scouting. The three boys referred to were Kenneth Mappin, Michael Bellamy and Eric Taylor. ACM Miss Fox said that the last-named had mentioned the matter to her several times.

POR and THE GROUP COMMITTEE

The Chairman said that he thought it would be a good idea if each member of the Group GENERIX
Committee were given a copy of the relevant extracts
from POR so that they would know their responsibilities and duties.

There was no further business and the Chairman deckred the meeting closed.

Sei. 20. i. 11/

CHAIRMAN.

The THIRTEENTH meeting of the Group Council was held on the 20th January 1947 at Totley Hall.

In the Chair, the GSM. Present: SM(S) SALT, ASM WILLIAMS, CM TURTON and RSL BIRLEY. Apology for absence was received from ACM Miss FOX, who was ill. The Minutes of the last meeting were confimed & signed.

ARISING FROM THE MINUTES The Chairman said that the Supporters Association had been discussed at the Group Committee, and they agreed that such an Association would be a good idea. It remained to work out details.

VISIT TO THE PANTOMIME Last-minute arrangements were made, and SM(S) Salt said that he would come up to Cross Scythes to help the GSM in conducting the Cubs and Scouts to the Theatre. The CM, ACM and ASM Williams would unfortunately not be able to give such help.

CUBS GOING UP INTO THE TROOP There was long discussion on the question of the age of Cubs going up into the Troop. The CM felt that Cubs should not go up before they were eleven. It was finally agreed that there were two sides to this question. (a) the wishes of the boy, and (b) the time when the Scouters thought the boy was getting too old for the Pack, and would benefit by moving up to the Troop. It was proposed by the RSL and seconded by the Cm, and carried, that when a boy was approaching the age at which he should go up, the CM. SM and GSM should consider the case, the wishes of the boy being taken into account. It was pointed out that in the Pack Cubs should be encouraged to regard going up as normal and natural, and the boy would wants to delay going up for too long should be watched.

REVIEW OF SECTIONS Crew. There was nothing to report.

Senior Scouts. The Seniors had been made a separate patrol again. The numbers were as before, but with the addition of Raymond Pearson. Boy Scout Troop. The GSM reported a slight increase in numbers. Cubs. The necessity of additional Cub Scouters was again stressed.

VOTE OF THANKS TO GROUP COMMITTEE The Chairman said that the Group Committee had done a very good work with the Cub and Scout Parties. ASM Williams proposed, CM Turton seconded, and it was carried that a vote of thanks from the Group Council should be conveyed to the Committee.

asked by the Commissioner to make what contribution we could to the expenses of those going to the Jamboree in France. It was agreed that our contribution should be to a central County fund, and that the Parents Committee shouldbe approached on this matter.

developments since the last meeting.

MEADQUARTERS The Chairman said that this question was likely to become acute again. Mrs Tozer had told him that she would very probably be leaving this year, and although she had said she would "put in a good word" for us with the next tenants, the Chairman said he felt that it was quite probable that future tenants would not be so kindly disposed towards Scouts. The Hall now belongs to Sheffield Corporation, and there were rumours that a Totley Community Association should be formed, and that they would like the use of rotley Hall as a Community Centre. It was agreed that this matter of neadquarters should be pressed at the next meeting of the Group Committee. It was decided that we should not be represented at the proposed meeting to ask the City Council to agree

to the formation of a rotley Community Association.

S.GEORGE'S DAY the Chairman said that he was considering arrangements for the celebration of S.George's Day in the Group, and would like the Council's suggestions. The Chairman said he had thought that we might hire Greenoak Hall for a scouts Own with a visiting speaker to which the parents would be invited. This to be followed by a Social and Camp Fire. There was a long discussion on this matter, at which views were expressed that it might not be desireable to have open Scouts Own with a Priest as speaker, as this might appear to clash with the religious denominations in the area. It was agreed that the whole matter should be referred to the group Committee for further consideration. The question of normal Scouts Owns should be further discussed at the next meeting of the Council.

POR FOR GROUP COMMITTEE The GSM said that he was going ahead with preparation of revelant extracts of POR for the help of the Group Committee.

ROOP ORDERS ASM Williams asked that he might have a copy of Troop Orders.

There was no other bus iness, and the Chairman declared the meeting closed.

Colored 147

The Hungson

The FOURTEENTH meeting of the Group Council was held on the Feast of Saint Matthias 1947 (24 Feby) at Totley Hall.

In the Chair: the GSM. Present: ASM Williams, CM Turton and RSL Birley. Apology for absence was received from ACM miss Fox whose mother was ill.

The Minutes of the last meeting were read, confirmed and signed.

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES THE GSM reported that the meeting of the Totley Community Association mentioned at the last meeting did not take place owing to lack of support.

CRITICISM OF EXCESSIVE EXPENDITURE ON GROUP
STATIONERY. This matter was very thoroughly
discussed, and it was generally felt that there
could be very little, if any, reduction, in the
number of notices and forms issued by the GSM.
It was proposed by the RSL and seconded by the CM
and carried, and that there was no cause for
any change of practice at the present time.

great length. It was finally agreed that Scouts
Owns should not be compulsory in future. The Scouts
Own to which the Cubs are invited on alternate months
should be generally as heretofore, but the Scouts Own
for the Troop only on the other months should be more
informal, possibily round the fire or outside. The
Scouts themselves should be encouraged to take more
part in the services.

It was agreed that the Cubs should not be encouraged to attend the S George's day Scouts Own at Chesterfield owing to the difficulties of transport.

Our own Group celebration of S George's Day should take the form of a Scouts Own followed by some games in Totley Hall and a canteen.

SEEDS AND BULBS FOR NEW CUB TESTS The RSL proposed the ASM seconded and it was carried that it was not desirable to start the purchase of seeds and bulbs by the group for the new Cub tests.

SCARBOROUGH OUTING There was nothing further to discuss on this matter at present, except that the Chairman drew attention to the fact that there would probably be a few unattached Cubs who might require looking after. It was thought that in most cases they would attach themselves to some other Cub and parent, but the Scouters would have to watch this point.

REVIEW OF SECTIONS CUBS The CM said that the Cubs were now meeting on Saturday. BOY SCOUT TROOP The Chairman said that Tenderfoot, 2nd Class and 1st Class instruction classes were to be held in March. SENIORS AND ROVERS There was nothing to report at present.

BOYS GOING INTO THE FORCES AT EIGHTEEN The Chairman said he felt that it would be a good idea if such boys were given some momento of their time in Scouting. It was agreed that this was a very good idea, and it was also suggested that it might be possible to have a small welfare party for such boys.

MEW SCOUTES The Chairman said that Raymond Gale was expecting to be repleased from the forces before long; and he would be a welcome addition to our numbers.

of the dirty and untidy state of mQ, and it was felt that it would help if one of the Scouters were responsible for getting Scouts, etc. to clean it up from time to time. The RSL suggested that the ASM might be prepared to undertake this duty, and ASM

Williams agreed to undertake the work.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING It was agreed that the next meeting should be held on the 24th March 1947 if possible.

There was no other business, and the Chairman declared the meeting closed.

of party most are said like as the said upon the party of the said of the said

autour of all the or on wall notice and all the

moved they course outlies as in one at all of

The sil orest of hottos name; .voisse don't do,

They gone old town fant, this they believe the own

TO A DESCRIPTION OF THE PERSON OF THE PERSON

ds Sec.

20. is. u]

CHAIRMAN

The FIFTEENTH meeting of the Group Council was held on the 20th April 1947 at Totley Hall.

In the Chair: the GSM. Present: ASM(S) Williams, CM Turton, ACM Raymond Gale, and RSL Birley. An apology for absence was received from ACM miss Fox who had a bad foot. The Chairman welcomed ACM Gale to the Group Council.

The minutes of the last meeting were read, confirmed and signed.

MATTERS ARISING Members of the Group going into the Forces. The Chairman asked whether any member of the Council had any ideas as to the memento which might be given. There were no ideas, and it was asked that further thought should be given to the matter.

CHESTERFIELD SCOUTS OWN The Chairman reported that the Troop C.o. H. had said that some boys wished to go to Chesterfield. The trains were very inconvenient, and none of the Scouters were able to go, and it was decided that the only thing which could be done was to let boys go on their bikes if they wished to.

TOTLER ACM Turton said that there was a demand for Totler and asked whether it were possible to produce it again. The Chairman reported that to get the duplicating done by an outside source would be very much too expensive, as would printing unless a very large circulation were assured. The labour involved in duplicating ourselves was almost prohibitive, but ASM Seniors Williams said that he was trying to get hold of a mechanical duplicator which would make the job much easier. It was decided to leave the matter over until he ascertained whether the duplicator could be obtained.

that Mr Bowie had told him that over the past year the Canteen had lost money to the extent of 39/=.

It had since been found however that from this must be taken 25s/= for the urn, leaving a deficit of 14s/=, which was not quite so alarming. It was felt however that it ought to be possible for the Canteen to make a profit, and the GSM and ACM Turton suggested keeping records of takings and expenditure so that it could be seen how the finances were faring over a shorter period, and prices could be adjusted if necessary.

REVIEW OF SECTIONS Rover Crew. There was nothing to report. Senior Scouts. ASM Seniors Williams reported that the Seniors were functioning fairly satisfactorily. Boy Scouts. The GSM reported that the Wide Game season had started. The special need of the Troop at present was Scouters. Cubs. ACM Turton reported that the Cubs were still operating as two Packs.

JAM JAR COLLECTION (ALLOCATION OF MONEY) the GSM said that the Cubs had collected appriximately 1400
Jam Jars and the Scouts approximately 200, which meant that we should get about £8. It had been suggested that part of the money might be used to assist boys who might not be able to go to Camp owing to financial difficulty. There was a good deal of discussion, and it was finally agreed that half the money should be allocated to a discretionary fund to be administered by the GSM for the assistance of any boys who might need help in going to camp. The other halp it was agreed should be put into the general fund for the purchace of equipment which would be very necessary if we were to take many boys to camp.

CAMPING It was agreed that ASM Seniors and the CM should have a preliminary meeting to discuss the Camping programme, Camp equipment and the Summer Camp. Afterwards there should be a further meeting of the Scouters interested to consider further details of the Summer Camp.

ADEQUATE STAFFING OF THE GROUP the Chairman said that Raymond Gale would not be long before he was released from the Forces, and his promise of assistance with the Cubs would be very greatly welcomed. The Section which was in most need of help now was the Troop. It had no Scouters of it's own. With regard to Seniors, these were functioning under ASM Williams, but it was not know whether Jeffrey Salt was stillable to continue as SA Seniors. The GSM said that he would endeavour to find out the position.

SUPPORTORS ASSOCIATION: the Chairan said that the letter which was to be issued was in the hands of the Printer. What he now wanted were suggestions from members of the Council as to names to which the letters should be sent.

To introduce you sure a set took over a brown of

there was no other business, and the Chairman declared to meeting closed.

Cas

Dec.

Me form

ACTORDAY PERSONNELLA CONTRACTOR

The SIXTEENTH meeting of the Group Council was held on the oth June 1947 at Totley Hall.

Those Present were: The GSM (Chairman), ACM Miss Fox, ABM (S) Williams, ASM Gale, CM Turton and SM Birley.

Apology for absence was received from MARSL 9 Donnell

The linutes of the last meeting were read, confirmed and signed.

MATTERS ARISING ASM S Williams reported that the duplicator which he had been investigating was no good.

The Chairman reported that all the proceeds from the collection of Jam Jars was to go into Group funds. It was agreed that beakers should be purchased for AQ.

PETER WILKIN JOINING FORCES This matter was again considered. A gift token was suggested, but further consideration was left to the next meeting.

SCOUTS' OWNS CMETurton said that now there was a new SM there would be a change of policy in the matter of scouts' Owns. Inc. said in reply that this was not so, and that the policy already decided by the group Council would be followed.

PROPOSED PURCHASE OF PRIMUS STOVE It was proposed by the SM and seconded by the CM that a Primus Stove should be purchased. The matter was left with the SM to deal with. ASM S Williams said that he would investigate the question of parafrin.

MPLICATING It had been suggested that contributions should be made by the Crew and the Senior Patrol to duplicating expenses. It was proposed by the SM and seconded by the ASM-S that such contribution should not be made. Carried.

PRIMUS STOVE (continued) It was agreed that the cost of the Primus Stove should be divided as follows:

ROVERS - one half SENIORS - one fif TROOP - one fifth CUBS - one tenth SENIORS - one fifth

REVIEW OF SECTIONS Pack The Pack still needed further Scouters. There were no suggestions forthcoming. Seniors: Nothing to Troop: Nothing to report. report. Rovers: The GSM said that there was to be a meeting of the Rovers to decide future plans.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS it was agreed that the Badge examiners needed overhaul, and the GSM said that this woul be done at the next meeting.

There was no further business and the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 9.15 p.m.

bosonor naw Ji Evo a 2011 P TO ASAMOND TO ASAMOND TO NOT TO AND T

Ann as one of becomen any of . . . seemed and and the Jon thank not sufficience down date Bould only yet hobitot

engisuitusnon sand hosneggus noof had si ontsana

one of sty stol new volume and . Demioring no biros to more out carry than product to the last on the Lord on reversit at a til oughton of paret Manyor

way -od to had been a morte votion out they been

.habutand .moon

The SEVENTEENTH meeting of the Group Council was hold on the 31st August 1947 at 7.45 pm in Totley

Present: The GSM (Chairman); AOM Miss Seals; OM Turton; RSL O'Donnell; ASM Seniors Williams; ASM Gale; and SM Birley.

The Chairman first of all welcomed ACM Miss Seals to the meetings of the Group Council.

The Minutes of the last meeting were read, approved and signed.

ARISING FROMTHE MINUTES ASM Seniors Williams reported that he could obtain paraffin for the Primus if he could get hold of a tin.

SECTION REPORTS The RSL reported that the Rover Crew wished to remain an active Crew and did not wish to become Old Scouts. The next meeting of the Crew was arranged for 18th September.

There was nothing to report in connection with the Senier Patrol or Boy Scout Troop.

The CM reported that five Cubs had just gone up to the Troop, and that there had been no intake. More boys were necessary if two packs were to be maintained.

PAYMENT FOR GROUP EQUIPMENT The Sm reported that the Troop and the Seniors had paid their share of the PRIMUS. The UM paid the Cubs share on the spot. ASM Gale said that he would get meths for the stove.

the Chairman asked whether payment had been made for the Mugs. The Sm said No, but that he had not yet let the Treasurer have the bill.

DEPARTURE OF MRS TOZER The Chairman reported that Mrs Tozer would be leaving on the oth October. There were rumours that Totley Hall was to become a Community Centre, but Mrs Tozer had specially asked the Town Hall that we be allowed to remain in our Den.

The Chairman said that he thought a parting gift should be made to Mrs Tozer for all her kindness. This was warmly supported, but it was thought that such a gift should largely come from the Parents Committee. The Sm proposed and the RSL seconded and carried unanimously that this should be so.

PROPOSED VISIT TO CHESTERFIELD CHURCH It was agreed that this was a good idea, and that the party should be limited to SCOUTERS, SENIORS, and the TROOP. If the party was likely to be too big, names from the Troop should be weeded. The Chairman said he would investigate the question of trains and tea. It was agreed that all who went should pay their own railways fare and tea.

SHELDONS. GIFT FOR KINDNESS A clock was suggested as a gift, and it was decided to leave this matter until the end of the camping seasion.

CLASHING OF METTINGS AT TOTLEY HALL The Chairman announced that in order to avoid meetings clashing it was necessary that he should be informed of any special meetings which it was proposed to nold.

CAMPING GRANT ASM Seniors said that the Seniors had asked for their camping grant so that they could buy their own items of camping equipment. It was finally agreed that the Grant should go to Group funds with the special, intention of buying camping equipment.

REVIEW OF BADGE EXAMINERS A Sub-Committee was formed to go into this matter. The members: GSM, RSL, ASM Seniors, SM and CM.

was considered and generally approved. It was decided that the matter should be further considered by a sub-Committee later in the Winter.

CONDUCT OF SCOUTERS IN FRONT OF SCOUTS The Chairman said he thought it was very bad for Scouters to argue and contradict each other in front of Scouts.

also that matters discussed at the Group Council were confidential. There had been leakages, and it was not right.

CLEANING OF TOTLEY HALL I It was decided that this should be done as soon as possible.

NUMBER OF CIRCULARS ISSUED BY THE GSM After a long argument, everybody GOT FED UP WITH THIS MATTER AND DECIDED TO LET IT DROP.

NEXT YEARS CAMP It was decided that planning for this should start before Christmas.

SYSTEM OF KKNYWAX SCOUTS GOING UP TO SENIORS It was agreed that the ceremonies published in Over 15 were entirely unsuitable, and it was decided that the GSM and the Scouters concerned should get together to evelve suitable ceremonies.

CANTEEN LOSS The Chairman said that the Canteen had lost money in July. He considered that this was entirely due to the non-participation of the Oubs. Finally the Cm agreed that the Cubs should carry on with the Canteen.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING: The date of the next meeting was fixed for Subday the 5th October 1947 at 7.45 pm.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS The ASM Seniors raised the question of the Sunday Night Club, and it was decided to start this again during the winter for Seniors Scouts.

The Chairman declared the meeting closed at 10.25 pm.

d. SXET LUN

CHAIRMAN

The EIGHTEENTH meeting of the Group Council was held on the 5th October 1947 at 7.45 pm at Totley Hall. PRESENT: the GSM (Chairman), ASM Gale, ASM Bowie, ASM-S Williams, ACM Miss Fox, ACM Miss Seals, ACM Turton, and SM Birley. Apology for absence was received from RSL O'Donnell. SHTHURW XNHT XNORW X FOR FREE REAL MINUTES The Minutes of last meeting were read, confirmed and signed by the Chairman. ARISING FROM THE MINUTES The Chairman reported that he was getting in touch with Mr Rothwell in connection with Totley Hall. The Chairman also reported that the Group Committee had voted £5 for a gift for Mrs Tozer. It was reported that the Badge Committee had met. MRS TOZER'S GARDENING It was arranged that Cubs, Scouts and Senior Scouts should tackle this job on the following Saturday if possible. DEN CLEANING It was reported that the Scouts had done something towards this, but the Cubs had not been able to do their share yet. CAMPING EQUIPMENT ASM-S Williams said that this still needed cleaning. The Chairman reported that he had an offer of storage for the equipment from Mr Codd the Group Committee Chairman. PANTOMINE It was proposed by AOM Turton and seconded by AOM Miss Fox that the Group should go to the Pantomime again. Carried unanimously. It was agreed that it should be a Thursday night if possible. FIRST AID BOX IN TOTLEY HALL It was agreed that Senior Scout Brian Pearson should be put in charge of this. GROUP FLAGS AOM Turton raised the question of having the Flags altered to 1st Totley. The Chairman said that it had not been possible to get such work done but he would make enquiries. ARRANGEMEN'S FOR CUBS AFTER ACM TURTON GOES This matter was "out of order" as it is a matter for the GSM, and not the Group Council. CAROL SERVICE It was agreed to leave consideration of this over until the Movember meeting.

REPORTS FROMSECTIONS The Chairman reported that the Rovers had recently had a good meeting. Seniors: ASM-S Williams said that Brian Pearson bad come up from the Troop, and that certain of the Beniers were going to a weekend activity at Matlock. Boy Scout Troop: The SM reported that the roop had been practically re-organised owing to departures for the seniors and an influx from the Cubs. Cubs: ACM Turton reported that the Cubs had got some new recruits. That they had been to the pictures with Mrs Tozer. The GSM asked whether any Cubs were due to come up to the Troop, and mentioned that John Maries was eleven. ACM Turton said that he did not think it wise to let Cubs come up to the Troop alone. The GSM said however that Maries had been asking to go up, and that it should be arranged. GROUP BONFIRE It was agreed that this should not be proceeded with. It would not be possible to get any fireworks for such an event anyway. CHRISTMASS PARTIES It was agreed that the Seniors should join the Troop party. The programmes at the parties should roughly follow previous years, and consist of films (Scout ones if possible), Games, etc. HAND AXE It was agreed that a hand axe was required for the Den, and it was decided to purchase one. dwhere was no further business, and the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.55 pm.

NINETEENTH

The Multiple meeting of the Group Council was held on the 2nd pecember 1947 at rotley Hall.

Present: The GSM (Chairman), CM Mrs Murphy, ACM MISS Seals, ACM Turton, ACM Miss Fox, ASM-S Williams, ASM Gale and the SM.

and signed. The inves of the last meeting were read, confirmed

Matters arising: The Chairman said that the Group flags could now be altered, and that a hand axe had been

purchased.

Reports from Sections: Crew. The Chairman reported that the Rovers had had a meeting, and were looking forward to the annual dinner. Seniors. It was reported that the County activity at Matlock was washed out. _roop. Very good attendances were reported. Pack. Another Cub had gone up to the Scouts, and ACM Turton gad gone in the RAF.

Pantomime Visit: The Chairman said he would have to act quickly. It was agreed that the visit should be on Thursday if possible, and that it should be early

February.

Totley Hall Cleaning. This had been done by the

Troop, and the condition was much better.

Equipment. ASM-S Williams said that it was a bad thing to leave the equipment in Totley Hall during the bad waether. The Chairman said Mr Codd would have some of the tents in his garage. ASM Gale was unanimously appointed i/c Equipment.

Policy of Group on Scouts not wearing uniform in Cold weather. Proposed by the SM and seconded by the CM, carried unanimously, that Scouts must wear uniform for Scout activities. They might however be excused uniform on ocassion if they have a cold; and it may be necessary on ocassion to give general permission not to wear uniform in very bad weather, as had been done occassionally in previous years.

Certain Group Committee members considered proSheffield Local Association. It was reported by the
Chairman that certain members of the Group County were
saying that it would be in the interests that the only graphed agreed that this was most certainly not so, and that we should remain as we are. The matter was to raised at the

next meeting of the group Committee.

Disposal of Camping Grant for 1947. Proposed by ASM, S Williams, seconded by ACM Turton, and carried unanimously that the Camping Grant should be put back into Funds.

Christmas Parties. It was decided that the parties should start at 5.30 pm, and that the programmes should

be: Feed - games - filmshow.

Gift to Sheldons. A Sub-Committee consisting of ACM Miss Fox, ACM Miss Seals and ASM Gale was appointed to go further into this matter.

model railway from Mrs Tozer. It was agreed that this should be disposed of, and that the Chairman should

contact Dr Mary Andrews in this connection.

Concert. Proposed by ASM-S Williams and seconded ACM Miss Fox, and carried that the concert should be combined with the Parents Social proposed for the 27th

February.

Carol Singing. Proposed by the Sm, seconded by CM Mrs Murphy and carried, that the carol singing should take place on the 23rd December at 7 pm. It was agreed that the Carol Service should therefore not be Proposed by the Cm, seconded by ACM Turton and carried unanimously that the money collected should be sent to Dr Barnardo's Homes and the National Institute for the Blind.

Scout Clubfor the Troop. It was decided that it was not practicable to have this at present, owing to the lighting difficulties.

of looking after the First Aid Box in Totley Hall.

Lighting in the Den. This matter was discussed, and it was decided that the only thing to do was to carry on as we are at present.

There was no other business, and the Chairman

declared the meeting closed at 10 pm.

The TWENTI THe mosting of the Group Council was held

on the 10th February 1948.

PRESENT: GSM Aubrey (Chairman), CM Mrs Murphy, ACM Miss Seals, ASM Gale, ASM(S) Williams, and SM Birley. Apology for absence was received from RSL O'Donnell.

The HINUTES of the last meeting were read, confirmed

and signed.

not possible to get a room in which to hold the proposed Social to celebrate the Group's fourteenth birthday, and that it would therefore be postponed until the Autumn.

SUMMER CAMP. The SM reported that a meeting had been held on the 8th February at which it was agreed that the Camp should be a seven-day one; the provisional date

being the 14th to 21st August.

CUBS DUE TO COME UP TO THE TROOP. The list of names was considered, and arrangements were made for the SM to visit the next cub meeting in order to make arrangements

for Billson to come up as soon as possible.

ROVER CREW AND OLD SOUT SECTION. The question of the number of Rovers shown in the Annual Census as being members of our Crew was thoroughly discussed. It was proposed by ASM(S) Williams and second by ASM Gale that something should be done before the next Census, as it was felt that it was quite wrong for the Group to show a Crew of sixteen, when the Crew was in fact almost dead. Carried.

PANTONIME VISIT. It was arranged that the CM and GSM (and SM if posible) should go down with the party on the buses. Arrangements for Ice Pream were left to

the ASM(S).

BIRTHDAYS. Proposed by the SM, seconded by the CM and carried, that Scouting's 40th birthday, the Group's 14th birthday, and S.George's Day should be celebrated by one function. Proposed by the SM, seconded by the OM that it should take the form of a Scouts Own. It was agreed that Father Handford of Calow be asked to come over to speak at the Scouts Own. Arrangements would be made for a Group photograph later in the Summer.

REPORT OF SUB-COMMITTEE, GIFT TO SHELDONS. It was reported that nothing had been done in this matter. ASM Cale suggested that the gift might be Pyrex ware. This was agreed, and the ladies on the Committee were asked to see whether some Pyrex could be purchased so that it could be presented about the middle of the Camping season.

SECTION REPORTS. Brief reports were made on the

CUB, SCOUT and SENIOR SCOUT sections.

STORAGE OF EQUIPMENT. In view of the approach of the camping season it was agreed that the quipment should be left in Totby Hall so that it would be easily available when required.

A vote of thanks was proposed to Mrs Murphy for her hospitality.

The next meeting of the Group Council was fixed for the 2nd March 1948.

As there was no other business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 9.45 pm.

He 21th Melling of the Snoup Council was held on the H November 1948 at Jothy Hall. Thesent. The G.I.M. (Chairman), b. M. Mrs.
Nurphy, a.c.M. Miss beals, asm (S) Williams, Ash Sale & I'm Davie. The Minutes of Last Meeting were read and approved and Signed.

Appointment of Secretary. The Sm.

Volunteered for the job approved a seconded.

Malter arising from Munitio - none at to one could remember what teally had been discurred. babl due to go up to Irap It was reported jointly by bin & In. that his was bling carries out correctly. Scouts due to go upto Seniores The matter is in Rand . I there Scouts are due to go up during to

beginning of next year. St was agreea har his should be life to He Josp Scorders & the whith whom it Was decetly concerned. Reports, & made. Presentation & Sheldows. The C.M. had got this in hand all (5) brillians Pornleid out the reed to get this before bhriotmass and was Ind by Sh. The price was agreed at 50%, proposed By Ash (5) William & Sed B.M. - agreed. Presentation of Asc. - This was agreed at the Group bounitee. It was Reported that the best had already made a Subscription. The Scouts Leopense was poor. I'm wast deal with Kooes. Mr. not approxima

fet. In was "decided what he get for lin. I be agreed late a recept of all to movies. Carrolling. The b. M proposer, Stating that It was a way in which he could do our good him for fhristman. It was decided that it Should be a combined effort. Dales to be dipulated I a late meeting. Visit to Randominis. a vareily of Mused feelings greeted this part of the agenda. The ash (1) Welleams Said that it heally was a waster of time, especially for him as he series, were por in the Stage at the moment. The C.M. & accur, quite definately motion it to take place. With regard to preparation ash (5) william did not than we stalk ger a special sus as a per years.

Owing & unrecessary cost. CM. proposed sen bals - Carried!

South Start Christmass Parties It Mrs not quite Sure whether we would be able to get to Gross Sey the Lea Room as usual. This to be checked up a bh. proposed. 2rd by ash (5) Williams - agreed. Dalis. Ash (5) Milleans proposed 15th 22rd Jamay 1849 for. Cubs & Scars respectively - Ind. by En. Navic. It was sourled at by ash & willians that reithe could Clark brik to Nover Drine. The Olle Doposes a parting gift for the Cuts The Im was definally again this, may was tolight in the group of the money. All was definitely, made and of about the Late although the Donnied at the Ay trouble expect it is later years - and then where was the money Rober Davier - ASM(S) Daggested to Monal place at Castella: Agreed by all. Ifm poiled at the the cored for wholly be agreed at the meeting. The Roser Should have a bij Say in it. He also thought it Stould be a composion Old hat & Rom Donner. TOTLER. - To be brought up at hack pelling. Section Reports bub. - 6th. Why to tepat. Sent - Brief survey. Servir Sent bery Brief account. Come. - Mr destat at he monet. any Othe Burners. The SIM position at the the Soly composion

Ignt Conferment Delig. Ha that all the Simp Sentir were going to Shound Hays. Conference. The best perting was be held a Thursday 9th bec. at. The meeting was declared closes A 9-40.

The 23rd Meeting of the Canap Ownie was held as.
The 6th april 1949, in the Scout here at Josley Hall Resent were. The G.S.M. S.M. ASMISS A.S.M. Gale. Munulés - minulés of the last meeting were read & approved and Signed by to charman. Walters arising therefrom. The Chairman Stated that Sheldons gift had been duly kanded over. The parties were held on the dates Cubs due to go up - He S.m. to See C. Me re the ares due to come up. Soute the to go up - This is being deal eight by alm (8) and S.m. In was advised that should Scouts go up hate in the year they should be first class if Section Reports - Cubs. 45 ho report due la stronu Scout - 26. - It was deader that

Body. Should be pepped up on them 1st class. Senior Sconts - 7- proceeding according to Rover Sconts - 7- % Young Las been approached se the Rover Sections Malthy is to be approached. Miss Berly Jox - 20 be approached re List and Box in Dorley Hall - It is in a Shocking State. New Equipment to be installed It was decided that it is k unweildy & lake to baug. AS.Ms. Disposal of Camping Grant: 1948 Ir was decided to place \$15-150 back into Stoup Wunds. proposed. Ind A.S.M. Sale that boys get

part of this years grant. 3 to 3 for boys. Summe Camp - No one to report to, An this ilem was passed over with next Camping From Programme 1949 - Do Se dealt with in Sub-committee. association Consetettons. Cub: - No Cubbers present. Scont ansulance - 14 May. Signalling - 1 · James I hat compeling. · Camping - The Seria Valial May be able to field a team. Camping Equipment - A.S.M. Gale to Lave a day on overlanding egupons. Senior Sconx Meeting Might: Proposal of Iniday evening & Droop meeting on Iniday. Starting at the end of to month. - carried.

National Bob. a. Job Week. -Propaganta - Do be life to individual Scorts Collection of Money: - to be collected by section leaders. St. Georges Day belebration: Somp Scorts can to be teld a Inday 23 - April Jan Jar Collection - Group Committee Suggested that arrangements be made With the Preserving Co. for collection Collection to left with ofthe Boo-a- Isb week. Thesertation & A.D.C. - S.S.M. dealing with this. Cleanliness of Torley Hall .. To be cleared after every meeting. A.S.M(s) & order Some brushes. Dist ets Must not be deuped in the meddle of the drive as already to been

New Keadquarters - Frogress to be reported to the nesting. any Other businers. A.S.M (3) brought up the question of Scorters being adversed by their Christian names. alternation rane be sorted out leiter. Meeting closed to-45. bab drest melting May 54. 7-30 30/6/49 Secretary

The 24th melling of the Group Council was held a to 30 Jone 1949 & Dolly Hall. Present were , she G.S.M. a. Sm(s) helliams S.M. Bawie. A.S.M. Gale CH HoHowally Ach. Seals. Minister of the Cast meeting were read and approved. 2. Makers aring from Muniches . (a) Ombulance box now getting atoxion by Leruin (b) Senior Scort not entenney for any of the britist Competations. been deals with my AS: mishining (0) or has decided that bubst Sears ar not to proceed who the groundary Josley Hall before a Scorter is present. (E) Mins B. Jox's warrant has now been Cancelled.

3 Cubs due to go up to the TROOP - I are some up & to D. M. i Reeping is laid with the C.M regarding this Subject. 4 Scorts due to goup to tencas. The ash (s) the Sh dealing with this. More details to be dealt bisk in Sip - commkee. S Lection Reports. CUBS - progressing 2 going of to Scont. 1 - Sacked' due to bad behavior. Scouts - 151 & Ind class overbandais Clames well akended. Attendance Seneares It is please to note to this Section Wor the Series Scort Marathan or North Derbyshie New Menses are Shill needed.

Rovers - D. Malthy is new a Koner Egnie.

Seemmer Camp 1949 - This is being dealtwith - Sub- committee. I babysines trogramme. Nothing much Can be done about this at the Moment due to Cack of Wales
at Silé! Walestry & be considered
for Seniors.

Bamping Equipment - Somp Committee to be approached for permission to pend Some moray 9 National Bob-a-Jab Week - The Group Collected a Isral Sum of £ 14-10-0. the G.S. h Is try & find a finn

is accept them 11 New HEAD QUARTERS - No ren 12. Here was is other Easuring to distur Bate of Next Melling was made for 13th Dept 1949. Meeting Case. 9-20. Boari Col min 12/0/49. 9.1.m. blasma. Secretary

We Iverigget Melling of the Group Council was held in the Troop ben on the 12th Rever were The G.S.m : the chair, C.M. The Murphy acm Miss & bals, acm Duston, I'm Bouri , asm(s) willians and ash Gale. The Gish pelcomed Acm Parton Back from the R.A.F. Municip of he Last Meching were reed and approved. 2. Makers arising therefrom - none I Way Cub Section - The GIM opened the discussion - The It affine of this section to be reconsidered He Stated that a Stop of three was leadly insufficient for the hunder of buts a the sooks. although the buts were Rept alive during

ACA Sustans apseree, it has hopen to her the section on more egiocis Clairs now that he had done book The S. S. M. Stated that Searles returning from the Forces Should not huch Back and lake things over Det gradually work here way is and get acclimatised It has emplasized ther Scorles are not managers is the Leve of the word. as the Group a to tobale understated for Scorbis, Noe do not want to love my Section Seaters. ach Jaston - Laid that he and is with to miply that Levas trying to push the Minghy ant. Ch Mushy decided that the world carry an as bh with Rep Jula doing all the "Behind to Seeves"

hore organisming. He S.S.M proposed the to lend Section Should Stand as before halen furke friction arose, & the we Could among for RCA Denta to be transferred to another Section. The bus Teortes agreed to carry on. The G. I. to Stated that he did Not hat Leoners Houging ah a minulés notice, but come at its the open & try & Sort it out frist. - This applies to all Lection Leontes. 4 Mens Head Quarters - We have now tendered for the purchase of a block of buildings. The lotal cost of the project cannot be ascertained at the moment. Inggestians have been but forward for the Minimum accommodeling begunied. The New Hast will be larger than to present ben - within exclensian Rosano. It was suggested his a playform be erected - this world be catered for , but nothering definalit at the moment owing to lack of pace in the troop room. An appeal is to be sent to parents a friends and a General Peras Meeting is to se Held in the near future sortes Hey may be told of the project. b. bamping Equipment - ask(s) Williams Laid that I was a bux time to bamping Egenpinet was brough back to Obley Hall, for propection. S.M. Bonic, Said that part of this was already up to ber and amangement had already Belo made for to

bringing up of the remains. It was luggested has the Q.M make a conflict investory of Group Egenpinest. 6. Highling i Dolley Hall - It his Stated that sandles Reep apearing from Somewhere, and to Sis. he stilled that these are to be paid for by the Sections concerned. asm(s) williams asked about the hurricase lamps. These here coming up with the hear lot of lemp equipment. I. Spilemilie Committee - the Ilh read a letter from the Secretary of to above, which was asking for Ho ramination of people to got Straighted this camping ground up. J.M. Borri, Stated that Ledid Nor the to Seases Lad time

k go accom. Ash & Williams faid de Deniens Would - go across Said, he Monghe Someone night go, although we are the faither away - we might help. 8 Christmas Warties - The ash(s) \$ 15 p sed, Ind Justan - 2-3 larstaining that Kese Storld be nasted out are Le Ac amont of Money Still required on to Aut which is more importat He C.M & ash Sale. Thomas be given a party as ky do her Kare anything during the rest of to year. NM (5) Williams replied that by should be by then is dept By this Time. He G. S. M Suggester that he migle Lave a combiner Valy on the opening of the New H.a.